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SUMMARY OF THE BCA EXECUTIVE MEETING - DECEMBER 5, 1978

Iris Prentice of Adult Activities reported that tickets are going well for the Christmas
Dance which is scheduled for December 9, 1978, 1Its promising to be a fun filled evening
for the Blackburn Hamlet area.

Bob Ledingham who is a member of a square-dancing group in the Hamlet would like the group
to become part of the BCA. The Executive was unanimously in favour of this and beginning
in January 1979 this group will renort through Adult Activities,

George Bushell reported that the 1979 Executive for the BHCRCC are: Ian MacIntosh,
Harold Beamish, Maureen Darling, Bill Watson, George Bushell and John Pollard.

Bob Searle, Area Representative of Cahper (Canadian Association for Health, Physical
Education and Recreation) spoke to the BCA Executive explaining the Gold Medal Coupon
Books which are now available to support amateur sports. It was felt to be a worthwhile
undertaking to sell these Books in our Community. They may be obtained from most members

of the Executive for $13.00 a book. More information regarding these coupons will be
in the BANAR.

Many distressed parents have contacted Gwen Pollard of our Education Committee with

regard to the numerous door-to-door drives we have been having in the Hamlet this past
Fall. Louise MacIntosh, of the Carlton School Board joined our Executive meeting to
discuss this situation. The Executive and Mrs. MacIntosh felt that the principals in

our area should be informed of the Community's concern. Possibly some guide lines could be
drawn up to prevent future back-to-back door-to-door drives.

Canvassing for membership cards in the Blackburn Hamlet area is now underway, The drive
will continue to mid December, If for some reason your home has been missed, please
contact Phil Chartrand at 824-6379.

The Welcome Wagon Newcomer's Club of Blackburn voted at their last meeting of 1978, to
become part of the BCA. They are now called the Blackburn Hamlet Newcomer's Club and
will report to the BCA Executive through the Membership Committee. The BCA Executive
unanimously welcomes this Club to the Association,
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